
LOOP GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

March 6th, 2018 

Call to Order: Crystal Monsess  Time: 4:41 p.m. 

 

In Attendance: Crystal Monsess, Dr. Rustman, Mrs. Dike, Emily Friestad, Lori Hatteberg, Janet Long, 
Michelle Salato, Sally Wallin, Mrs. Rehberg, Ms. Zielske, Emma Smith, and Meghan Seiberlich,       

Secretary’s Minutes: Motion to approve January general meeting minutes by Emily Friestad; 2nd by 
Dr. Rustman.  Motion carried.   

Treasurer’s Report: Fund balances as of February 28th were $9,804.15 for general and $11,782.63 for 
technical.  Motion to approve treasurer report by Mrs. Rehberg; 2nd by Dr. Rustman.  Motion carried.      

 

Old Business: 

1. Teacher Items: None.  
2. Movie Night: Due to a scheduling conflict, movie night was cancelled.  We discussed whether 

or not to reschedule, and decided to table it until next year (Dec.-Jan. meeting).  
3. Pork Chop Dinner: PCD was a success profiting over $1800.  Our new partners, Clearview 

Pork, were fantastic to work with.  The raffle brought $379 additionally, and the 50/50 profit was 
$110.  The winner, Deb Shultz, generously donated her winnings back to the school, bringing 
the profit to $220.  It was noted that the amount of bake sale and dessert items was lower than 
in former years.  In part, this could be due to the ongoing ask for contributions to bake sales for 
the past few months.          

 

New Business: 

1. Upcoming Elections: The positions of Vice-President and Treasurer will be voted on at the 
April meeting.     

2. Teacher Appreciation: Teacher appreciation takes place in May. Planning/ideas will be 
discussed at our next meeting.    

3. Teacher Items: Book-it pizza party will be coming up in April.  A volunteer will be needed to 
pick up and deliver the pizza.  Teachers will use the extra book-it coupons as they have in the 
past.  We will need to make sure the pop machine is open for use during the party.      
           

Comments/Questions: A $100 donation has been made in Hunter Darnell’s name, on behalf of LOOP 
to the Ronald McDonald House.  

Janet Long submitted a list of Santa Shop inventory.   

Emma Smith presented an idea for a new fundraiser.  She has volunteered to inquire about “Donkey 
Basketball”. 

Mrs. Rehberg asked about playground equipment.  The remainder of Campbell’s Soup Labels points 
have been turned in and used recently for that purpose.  Mrs. Dike offered to go through equipment 
with her, and request any needed items.  

Adjournment: Motion to adjourn by Ms. Zielske; 2nd by Sally Wallin.  Meeting was adjourned at 5:02 
p.m. 



 

 

  

 

 


